

INFORMATION SHARING REPORT June 3, 2019

Community Outreach

City Manager Howard Kunik, Lot Mowing/Code Inspector Lavosia Price and Senior Accounting Clerk Donna Larkins participated in the Memorial Day Veterans Run convening at Laishley Park. We are proud to state that none of three runners placed in the top three of their respective divisions, although Lavosia (being the youngest of the three) placed 27 overall of the 10K runners. All event proceeds go to assist local veterans in need. Police, Public Works and Utilities employees assisted in event set up and traffic control.



Chief Briggs and Fire Marshal Molnar made presentation to over 100 residents in preparation for the start of Hurricane season. The event was held at Life Care Center and co- sponsored by Helping Hands of S.W. Florida. The presentation covered personal preparedness tips, demonstrations on how to pack a comprehensive go-bag and much discussion on early planning for evacuation. Hurricane Season started Jun. 1 and runs through Oct. 31.



City Manager Kunik attended the one-year anniversary of the 24/7 food pantry operated by Eglise Ebenezer Church in Port Charlotte. The pantry serves 3,020 families in Charlotte County.



Training

Chief Davis attended the Police Executive Research Forum (PERF) conference in Miami. PERF is a police research and policy organization which provides management services, technical assistance, and executive-level education to support law enforcement agencies. Chief Davis completed a year-long fellowship with the organization in 2015 and continues to serve as a member of their Research Advisory Board.

Human Resources

The Human Resources Departments will be holding a series of 1 hour benefit meetings for all employees to learn about their benefits. All employees need to attend one of the sessions. The signup sheet is located at: Z:\Training\Sign up sheet benefit meetings.xlsx